
 
 
 

INSS Senior Staff Biography 

CAPT Gerald W. Faber assumed the duties of 
Director of Conferences in October 2002. Prior to 
that, until he retired from the Navy, he was a 
member of the INSS Asia-Pacific Team. He 
contributed to projects on Transnational Threats 
in the Asia-Pacific Region, Ballistic Missile 
Defense in NE Asia, the Role of the Indonesian 
Military Forces in Democratic Transition, and 
Relations across the Taiwan Strait. He has 
expertise in Aviation, Joint Military Operations 
and Planning and Undersea Warfare and 
Surveillance. Previously, CAPT Faber served as 
a helicopter squadron commander and as 
Commander, Undersea Surveillance, where he 
directed worldwide submarine search and 
surveillance. He is a graduate of the Industrial 
College of the Armed Forces, holds a MA in 
Business and Management from Central 
Michigan University, and a BS in Civil 
Engineering from the University of Wisconsin - 
Platteville  
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